
 
 
 
 
ORIGINAL HOUSE ENGROSSED 
BILL   NO.  0009 
 

ENROLLED ACT NO. 17,  HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
 
SIXTY-FIRST LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF WYOMING 

2012 BUDGET SESSION 
 
 
 

   
 1 

 

 
AN ACT relating to unemployment insurance; amending 
information that an employer must submit to the state 
directory of new hires; providing a definition; and 
providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 27-1-115(b) and (d) by creating a new 
paragraph (iii) is amended to read: 

 
27-1-115.  State directory of new hires; requirements; 

exceptions; definitions. 
 
(b)  Except as provided in subsection (c) of this 

section, each employer in the state shall furnish to the 
department of employment within twenty (20) days of hiring 
a new employee, or in the case of an employer transmitting 
reports magnetically or electronically, by two (2) monthly 
transmissions not less than twelve (12) days nor more than 
sixteen (16) days apart, a report that contains the name, 
address and social security number of the employee, the 
date services for remuneration were first performed by the 
employee and the name and address of, and identifying 
number assigned to, the employer under section 6109 of the 
Internal Revenue Code. The report shall be made on a W-4 
form approved by the internal revenue service or, at the 
option of the employer, on an equivalent form approved by 
the department. The form may be transmitted by first class 
mail, electronically or magnetically in a format acceptable 
to the designated department. 

 
(d)  For purposes of this section: 
 

(iii)  "Newly hired employee" means an individual 
who has not previously been employed by the employer or was 
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previously employed by the employer but has been separated 
from employment with that employer for at least sixty (60) 
days. 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2012. 
 

(END) 
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